

Veterans Honoured with Londonderry Banners

By Linda Harrington

A year ago Nov. 11th, Londonderry resident and Veteran Ed Langille had a dream to see local Veterans honoured with banners lining the roadway from Londonderry to Great Village, a tradition he had seen the last few years in other communities.

"I wanted to put up a banner for my own father but didn't want his to be up there alone," says Ed. "I thought maybe we might get five or 6 up there for this year."

Ed spoke to Jack Patriquin after last years' Service of Remembrance about his idea and Jack thought it was a great idea, too. They started to put together a plan to see if other's might be interested. Ed had some health issues this last year but was still anxious to be involved.

"After the article about the banners ran in the Shoreline Journal last June, we had calls from the US and across Canada," says Ed. "People were excited to order banners in memory of their relatives."

Larry Hunter Signs, Springhill produced the banners. Warren Scott looked after welding the brackets. Sally Richard and Jack Patriquin looked after the orders, with Ed helping out wherever he could. Great Village & District Fire Brigade put the banners on the telephone poles and Royal Canadian Legion Branch 72, Great Village is looking after storing the banners throughout the year.

Ed's dream came true, and he had a huge smile looking at 24 banners lining the roadway this Remembrance Day, with three in Great Village and the rest in Londonderry.

"The calls are still coming in and we would like to see even more go up for next year, but we need a few people to step up and help make this happen," says Ed. Anyone who may have a bit of spare time to help keep

Anyone who may have a bit of spare time to help keep this project going can phone Jack Patriquin at 902-668 2112, or email **jpatriquin@gmail.com**





